
 

 

October 24, 2016 

Dear Neighbor, 

As work continues today at the site of the gasoline release near the Wallis Run and Loyalsock 
Creek confluence, I wanted to provide you with a brief update of where we are as of 9:00 a.m.on 
10-24-16.  

On 10-23-16, maintenance personnel finished capping the north end of the pipeline that crosses 
Wallis Run, meaning the pipeline is now completely sealed on either end. The damaged section 
was purged with nitrogen, at which time a small amount of gasoline was recovered, and then the 
section was removed.  

Today, Sunoco Logistics will conduct a nitrogen pressure test on the capped and isolated 
segments of the pipeline to the north and south of the Wallis Run release site to ensure that the 
pipeline sustained no additional damage during recent flooding.  

Nitrogen is an inert gas that poses no threat whatsoever to life or the environment. It is possible, 
however, that nearby residents may notice additional gasoline odors during this work, which is 
being performed in coordination with the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency and the 
Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection. Air monitoring is being conducted to 
ensure that air quality remains safe.  

If you notice any odors or signs of gasoline, please contact 1-800-759-5644  

Sincerely, 

Susan Erickson 

Right of Way Specialist 

 


